Dear Michael,

Many thanks for your email and for the reviewers’ reports, which I found encouraging and most helpful. Please find attached my revised paper for your consideration.

I have addressed the points of feedback summarised by the editors of ARIEL, as follows:

1)      I have explained how magical realism is ironic on p.1 by providing an extract from One Hundred Years of Solitude and a definition offered by Hutcheon.

2)      I have addressed the difference between the two colonial traumas represented by my case studies on p. 21, articulating how one novel focuses on neo-imperialism and the other on indigenous dispossession.

3)      I have added 3 endnotes to the paper to clarify the arguments of Benito, Manzanas and Simal; to acknowledge the scope for further investigation of the relationship between magical realism and science fiction; and to note how the figure of the child in a postcolonial context is a complex one.

These three changes address a number of concerns raised by the two reviewers, but I have also addressed their other suggestions. I have made the following revisions in response to the report of the first reviewer:

1)      I have added two more references to bolster the discussion around magical realism as an escapist literature (Takolander and Valdez Moses).

2)      I have deleted the phrase ‘she continues’.

3)      I have corrected ‘by’ to ‘be’.

4)      I have mentioned the Berlin Wall.

5)      I have deleted the first name of Anne Garland Maher from my second reference to that critic.

6)      I have engaged with the meaning of the name ‘Bella Donna’.

7)      I have expanded the paragraph relating to how Wright’s novel addresses Aboriginal sovereignty.

8)      I have deleted the unnecessary comma identified on p. 25.

9)      I have corrected the typo in the works cited.

I have made the following revisions in response to the report of the second reviewer:

1)      I have acknowledged the use of footnotes in Díaz’s novel.

2)      I have provided a reference for Begoña Simal.

3)      I have deleted the word ‘teleology’.

4)      I have deleted the phrase ‘While theoretical understandings of trauma are contested.’

5)      I have relied on the words ‘anthropological’ or ‘ethnographic’ when it comes to readings of magical realism.

6)      I have deleted the speculative reference about 9/11.

7)      I have deleted the sentence about irony and earnestness.

I have also generally worked to improve the clarity and strength of my arguments and their presentation.

I appreciate this chance to resubmit the paper with these revisions, and I do hope that the editors of ARIEL find the paper stronger for these changes. I look forward to hearing back from you in due course.

